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May 19, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

Pursuant to the authority granted by Chapter 102, Laws of Washington 2015 allowing King County to bond against future lodging tax revenue to create affordable workforce housing within one-half mile of a transit station, enclosed is the Transit-Oriented Development Bond Allocation Plan that outlines how bond proceeds will be invested in workforce housing projects throughout King County.

Housing costs in King County are rising more rapidly than households can sustain, creating 
a housing affordability crisis. As rents continue to rise, particularly around high capacity transit areas, many households will be deprived access to quality housing in close proximity to low-cost transportation. 

King County has access to housing capital resources designed to address the issue of transit-oriented affordable housing. In 2015, the state Legislature passed Substitute House Bill 1223, which became Chapter 102, Laws of Washington 2015, giving King County the authority to bond against one-half of future hotel and motel tax revenue for the creation of affordable housing near high capacity transit nodes. Under the terms set by Chapter 102, Laws of Washington 2015, the funds, currently estimated at approximately $45 million, will be used to create housing that is located within one-half mile of a transit station and is designated for households earning between 30 percent and 80 percent of area median income (between approximately $27,000 and $69,000 for a family of four). In addition, beginning in 2021, King County will have access to the other half of the lodging tax revenue to continue to support transit-oriented affordable housing.   

The attached allocation plan describes how King County will target investments countywide, distributed equally between South King County, North/East King County and the City of Seattle. King County will work jointly with King County Council and local jurisdictions to determine transit-oriented affordable housing opportunities. 

Together with many partners, King County is dedicated to creating equitable access to housing near high capacity transit, which is a key factor in accessing education, jobs and services that allow our residents to fulfill their potential. The Transit-Oriented Development Bond Allocation Plan reflects the Health and Human Potential goal of King County’s Strategic Plan. King County’s vision of using bond funds to create diverse, vibrant, mixed income communities in targeted TOD areas supports King County’s Equity and Social Justice Initiative. 

It is estimated that this report required 50 staff hours to produce, costing $3,238. 

Thank you for your interest in our efforts to address housing affordability near high capacity transit areas in King County. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Adrienne Quinn, Director, Department of Community and Human Services, at 206-263-9100. 

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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